
  

Request for Qualifications 

LAW US 52/SR 243 Interchange Improvements 

The Lawrence County Engineer, acting on behalf of the Lawrence County Transportation 
Improvement District (TID), intends to contract with an engineering firm for services to provide 
preliminary engineering, preliminary estimates, and obtaining an approved Interchange 
Operations Study to improve the intersections of the US 52 Ramps and SR 243 in Coal Grove, 
Ohio.   
 
Firms interested in being considered for a contract to provide professional services should reply 
with a Letter of Interest no later than 2 pm on Friday, October 6, 2017.  Responses received 
after this deadline will not be considered.  For additional information and requirements for the 
Letter of Interest, visit the Consultant Services page on the ODOT website. 
 
Letters of Interest should include information regarding the firm’s ODOT prequalifications and 
any sub-consultants along with the percentage of work for each sub-consultant; Project 
Manager and any technical personnel; the capacity of the staff to perform the work;  technical 
approach and understanding of the project;  Qualifications for the project;  knowledge and 
experience concerning relevant ODOT and local standards, procedures, and guidance 
documents;  innovative ideas;  and project specific plan for ensuring increased quality, reduced 
project delivery time and reduced project cost.  Evaluation of firms will meet requirements of 
Ohio Revised Code 153.65-73.  Statements of Qualifications should be transmitted to:  Patrick 
D. Leighty, Secretary, Lawrence County TID, 111 South 4th Street, Ironton, Ohio 45638. 
 

By Order of Patrick D. Leighty, PE, PS 
Secretary, Lawrence County TID 

 
Ironton Tribune: September 15th, and 22nd. 


